
Humboldt Lodge No. 79 – May
2025
Greetings Brethren,

We’ve had a full and rewarding few weeks, and there’s even
more on the horizon. Here’s what’s been going on and what
we’re looking forward to as spring unfolds.

Remembrance & Renewal in Fortuna

After our lodge’s degree practice on March 17th, several of us
traveled to Fortuna at the kind invitation of our Scottish
Rite  Brethren.  We  attended  their  annual  Remembrance  and
Renewal Ceremony, a tradition that honors the memory of our
recently departed Brothers. The ceremony not only pays tribute
to their lives but also reminds us of our duty to carry the
light  of  Masonry  forward  in  the  world  with  purpose  and
integrity.

Charity in Action: Scholarships

Tomorrow  night,  our  scholarship  committee  will  be  meeting
between 5:00 and 7:00 PM to review over twenty scholarship
applications from local students. If you’re able, please stop
by and lend a hand—even if you arrive late, your presence and
input are welcome and appreciated. This is one of the key ways
we  support  and  give  back  to  our  community,  and  your
participation  truly  matters.

Fellowship with Job’s Daughters

On March 31st, our fellowship extended to the youth of Job’s
Daughters as we shared a lively potluck dinner followed by a
friendly  cornhole  competition.  There  was  no  shortage  of
laughs—or surprises. A special word of warning for future
games: don’t underestimate Betsy. She might lull you into a
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false sense of security with a couple of wild throws, only to
follow up with a streak of perfect shots. A stealth champion!

Quiet Acts of Leadership

I also wanted to take a moment to recognize the quiet but
powerful leadership shown by our Stewards. After many of us
have gone home, they remain behind, rolling up their sleeves
to clean and maintain the dining hall. It’s a humble, often
unseen part of lodge life—but one that exemplifies the very
heart  of  Masonic  service.  Thank  you,  Brothers,  for  your
tireless work.

Looking Ahead: A Week Full of Fellowship and Celebration

We’ve got a special evening coming up on Thursday, April 24th,
as  we  confer  the  First  Degree  of  Masonry  on  Mr.  Shamus
Kistner,  the  nephew  of  Brother  Doug  Brown.  It  will  be  a
particularly meaningful night, with Bro. Doug sitting in the
East for the degree. We invite all local Masons to join us for
dinner at 5:30 PM, with the ceremony to follow. Let’s give
Shamus a warm and memorable welcome to the Craft.

The next evening, Friday, April 25th at 5:30 PM, we’ll descend
upon the Elk’s Club for a casual “Cook Your Own Steak Night.”
Bring your appetite and enjoy good food and fellowship in a
relaxed setting—these are the moments where bonds are built
and strengthened.

And finally, on Saturday, April 26th at 1:30 PM, we’ll gather
to honor Worshipful Brother William Lambo as he celebrates an
extraordinary  milestone:  50  years  in  both  the  Shrine  and
Scottish Rite. It’s a rare and inspiring achievement, and we
hope to see many of you there to share in the celebration.

As always, thank you for all that you do—seen and unseen—in
upholding the principles and spirit of Masonry. See you at
lodge.



Fraternally,

Davin Bowerman, WM

Humboldt Lodge No. 79




